Teaching and Learning Project
Minutes

October 17, 2006

Present: Ed Bolds, Ginny Buttermore, Ruth Goodin, Kiran Kamath, Richard Livingston, Cindy McGrath, Newin Orante, Myra  Snell, Nancy Ybarra

1. Approval of the minutes of September 19 and approval of the minutes

Newin and Ruth requested that we add to the announcements an update on the Campus Change Network and the Equity Scorecard

We also added to the agenda a request from the GE Committee for funding.

2. Announcements

Conference on Strengthening Student Success: The focus of this conference was on assessment. Myra and Nancy attended presentations on Basic Skills, Student Services, and GE. Nancy will be meeting individually with Newin to share information on assessment in Student Services. The two LMC presentations were on using data in Developmental Education Program evaluation and assessing critical thinking in General Education. During the very interactive DE presentation, Nancy noted that campus researchers comprised a significant part of the audience.  Their questions focused almost solely on indirect measures (e.g. success rates). The fundamental point about using direct measures of student learning for program improvement seemed to get lost as the audience fixated on graphs of success rates. LMC’s GE presentation was part of a panel with Santa Rosa CC and Foothill. Surprisingly, Foothill is also using the Jeffrey Seybert model of an institutional portfolio. They focus on generating a template rubric for each of their GE SLOs that is used to assess student work across the GE program. Pat Hutchins from the Carnegie Foundation noted after the panel that only LMC seemed to be working with faculty at the classroom-level. Foothill did not have professional development as an integral part of their approach to assessment in GE. Overall, after attending the conference, Nancy and Myra felt that LMC’s assessment efforts are on track. The highlight of the conference were the two keynote presentations. Nancy and Myra have CDs of these presentations and encourage TLP members to borrow them.

College Assembly on TLP/Assessment: The College Assembly was well attended. TLP members have received positive feedback about the presentation. Pete seemed to be impressed with the extent of the participation in assessment activities on campus.

Campus Change Network/Equity Scorecard: Newin and Ruth reported on these Title V initiatives. Campus Change Network is a partnership with CA Tomorrow; its focus is on helping community colleges generate meaningful equity plans. Representatives from LMC faculty, staff, and management (a student was invited but did not attend) attended a retreat for leadership teams. The Equity Scorecard is sponsored by the Center for Urban Education at the University of Southern CA. They offer insights into investigating race/ethnicity disparities in student performance. Their workshop featured creative ways to use and analyze indirect measures to establish baseline “vital” signs for the college. 

3. Next steps in Institutionalizing Assessment at LMC:

The Academic Senate approved the TLP recommendations for empowering the five “super” committees with responsibilities for conducting assessment efforts in DE, GE, Occ. Ed, Student Services, and L&LSS.

There are minor errors in the Student Services and L&LSS parts of the document entitled Next steps in Institutionalizing Assessment at LMC. Ed and Newin will forward corrections to Nancy.

Review of the TLP role: In essence our committee will coordinate college-wide assessment/professional developments efforts with the goal of improving teaching and learning. As we move toward empowered committees we will be doing less of the “hands-on” assessment work. For example, coordinators of the TLP will not be responsible for running GE Teaching Communities. Our coordination and assistance includes:

· Provide consultation to the five committees as well as to departments or programs that request help with writing student learning outcomes, designing assessment plans, and/or responding to assessment findings. 

· Evaluate requests for funding related to assessment efforts.

· Provide professional development opportunities related to the assessment cycle. 

· Conduct periodic evaluation of the progress made in assessing institutional SLOs.

· Compile the institutional portfolio that documents assessment work on campus, and make this portfolio available as evidence that we are meeting accreditation standards. 

· Evaluate the effectiveness of the TLP in carrying out the charges detailed above.

· Informing the college community of plan passed by the Academic Senate to institutionalize assessment: We devised the following plan:
· Before the end of the semester, Myra and Nancy will attend a department chair meeting and go over the empowered committee model, highlighting the relationship of departments to the DE, GE, and Occ. Ed. Committees on issues of assessment of institutional SLOs.

· In November, TLP will send an email to department chairs about the institutional structure for assessment (have Pete Garcia and Erich Holtmann sign it) 

· In the spring, TLP will send an email to all faculty (including PT) about the requirements for designing SLO-appropriate assignments, submitting student work, and participating in assessment sessions.

Implications for Program Review and TLP input: We decided to review Section III of the Program Review (program-level SLOs and assessment plans) for all departments and student service units in the spring. We will use the review to earmark plans that are pertinent to assessment of institutional SLOs and to identify departments/units that need assistance.

4. Funding requests

Bio 21 project ( request for $3200): this proposal was reviewed at the previous meeting. All of the feedback we had given was incorporated into the second draft. Committee members who did not attend the last meeting raised concerns that mirrored comments recorded in the previous minutes. We agreed to fund the project with the following stipulation:

The TLP should send out an invitation to the college community soliciting funding requests related to the assessment cycle. The memo should make it clear that this is “seed” money to get the assessment projects going or to respond to assessment results. Eventually, departments and units should do this work as part of their professional obligations without extra compensation.
GE Committee (request for $6000): the GE Committee requested funding to bring a speaker from the Sonoma State Center for Critical Thinking for January flex. Since all of the GE pilots (with the exception of BIO5) will be completed this semester, the GE Committee wants to expand the efforts on assessing critical thinking by having an expert respond to some of the findings. Gil will do the legwork required to see who is available. 

Next steps:

Designing the website for assessment: What should the website contain? How public should our assessment work be (intranet vs. internet)? Who is the audience? What will be in the e-portfolio for accreditation?

